Minutes of the CALICE WP Managers’ meeting
5 November 2007
Present: MGG (chair), DB, PD, DW, NW, MW.

Apologies:
Minutes 

The minutes of the meeting of 3 September 2007 were agreed.
Matters arising

None not on agenda.
Staffing

DW reported that he has a new PhD student, Takuma Goto, who will be working on the analysis of the testbeam data. Takuma is self-funded and it was agreed that his reasonable travel costs can be covered from the CALICE budget.
DB reported that he has a new MSc student, Benjamin Radburn-Smith.

Financial issues

MG presented the outturn prediction recently sent to RAL, noting that we are predicting a significant underspend this year due to back-end loading of equipment/consumables on WP2 and WP3. 
DB noted that a decision will be needed in the New Year on the quality and hence cost of a 10Gb optical switch. There is still significant uncertainty on the cost of other equipment needed to complete WP2 and WP3.
MW presented the new format OsC spreadsheets. In these it is assumed that all equipment, consumables and travel allocations will be spent by the end of the project. Small underspends on salaries at a number of institutions sum to give a current predicted underspend of about £30k. £15k of the Working Allowance has already been transferred to WP3. Thus we currently have a total of about £180k, including the remaining WA, unallocated.

DW put the case for an extension of George’s contract from end-June 2008 for six or nine months at a cost of between £26k and £39k. His effort would be allocated to running in the test beam at FNAL and analysis of test beam data. This additional effort this needed because of slippage in the test beam programme.

PD put the case for an extension of Anne-Marie’s contract by six to nine months due to the delay in WP3. Her current contract ends around the end of October 2008. The cost would be £2k - £3k less than George’s.
The meeting was sympathetic to both these cases and asked DW and PD to prepare a written case to be included in the report to the OsC, including specifically the length of extension requested.

There were no other requests for staff extensions and it was noted that Valeria (UCL) and Tao (RHUL) have contracts to the end of 2009 courtesy of EUDET funding.

It was noted that extending the project beyond March 2008 could require additional technical effort from rolling grant funds, and that it would have already been allocated elsewhere. There is, of course, some flexibility as to when allocated effort is actually used and it may be possible to spread it rather than require more. Some effort might also have been set aside for generic ILC detector work and could be available. Finally we will be asking for more effort in a follow-on ILC detector project from April 2009. There is no clear solution at present to what could clearly be a complicated accounting process.

Gantt charts
It was noted that the OsC has asked us to update to current Gannt charts (“old”) and prepare new ones showing work to completion (“new”). The latter may show new tasks and old ones that we might no longer pursue could be deleted. MG put the opinion that we should not try to modify the new ones to show historically what happened, e.g. exactly when milestones where in fact achieved, although this could be revisited if the resulting charts are thought to lose important information as a result.
All WPs are progressing and no significant additional delays were reported.

Risk register

There were no changes for the risk register but it will need to be updated for the OsC to include particularly additional risks for the project to completion.
OsC meeting

It was agreed that first drafts of each section of the report will be sent to PD by Friday 30 November so that a draft of the whole document can be circulated by 10 December. This leaves a week for changes before submission to STFC.

While the OsC has asked for emphasis to be placed on work required to completion in this report, we still need to report on progress since the last meeting.

MG asked for updated versions of the old and new Gantt charts by 9 November.

Since financial reporting is requested to the end of the previous quarter, the recently circulated spreadsheet, covering the period to the end of September, should not change, other than correction of errors.

Next meetings
The next meeting was confirmed as Monday 7 January at 9:30 by phone and a preliminary date for the following meeting was set as 3 March 2008.

M G Green
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